



## WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

---

### GENERAL MEETING MONDAY 13 JANUARY 2020

1. **Attendance:** D. Collins, R. Molier, A. Oliver, S. Downs, B. Druwitt, J. Druwitt, M. Collins, S. Collins, B. Collins, J. Hennessey
2. **Apologies:** P. Reid, J. Hill, R. Hill, H. Downs, D. Wescombe
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
  - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 25 November 2019 –  
Moved: M. Collins - Seconded: B. Druwitt - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
  - 4.1. Online Banking set up
  - 4.2. Pageant Committee, did get back to them but event was cancelled
  - 4.3. Tour Down Under, no longer participating as we did not have numbers, Committee has been notified.
  - 4.4. U21s squad – Tommy has been selected
  - 4.5. Shane played 5 games for Outbacks
  - 4.6. 5 Generations game
5. **Treasurer's Report**
  - 5.1. Online banking has been set up so no need to complete cheques
  - 5.2. Still chasing senior subs, Harry has done a bit of work on those who have already paid.  
First draft has been emailed to Rommy and Dave will look over list and give captains a list to chase up.
  - 5.3. Currently running at a slight loss, if subs and sponsorship are all paid up then we should cover that.
  - 5.4. A few outstanding invoices to come in still.
  - 5.5. Steve to get receipt books for captains and behind bar to keep track of subs being paid
6. **Correspondence In**
  - 6.1. Christmas card from Dan Creegan
  - 6.2. Kennilworth CC – offered some sponsorship/donation for Lobethal and Woodside in response to Cudlee Creek Fires. Dave will respond
  - 6.3. Emails from Langhorne Creek regarding where to direct donation of funds they raised on behalf of Woodside Cricket Club for Cudlee Creek Fires. This ended up going to Blaze Aid
  - 6.4. Emails from Woodside Tour Down Under Committee regarding stall for club, we have ultimately had to turn this down as there were not enough people around to help.
  - 6.5. Email from Association regarding representative teams
7. **Correspondence Out**
  - 7.1. NIL
8. **Sponsorship Report**
  - 8.1. Sign upgraded for Emmetts, upgraded with new details and invoice has been sent for \$225
  - 8.2. New invoices for sponsors for this season, if there are any impacted we could continue sponsorship for a year to help out. Bird in Hand have facilities to recover, may need to check if there are any others at this stage. Invoices to be sent out in the

next week or so, so if there are any that we think of between now and then please let Dave know.

#### **9. Ground's Report**

- 9.1. Few issues with Hawks using the bore when they aren't supposed to and causing some issues. Seems to be sorted at this stage.
- 9.2. Oval is in reasonable shape at the moment, a couple of brown spots on the oval and a few sprinklers should be changed over. Hunter sprinklers have not been as good as expected so changing brands again, will start work on Friday.
- 9.3. Bore level is dropping at the moment as a result of fires and trying to recover.
- 9.4. Back oval needs a bit more water, may need to look at adding a new line. May look into this if the council comes back with recycled water.
- 9.5. Thanks to BJ and Rick for taking care of the nets for the last few times.

#### **10. Recreation Grounds**

- 10.1. Last meeting didn't happen
- 10.2. Club rooms were opened for fire as we are an evacuation point, gave some water out but had 3 cases given back by schweeps so ended up in front.

#### **9. Senior Report**

- 9.1. Trainings going well, 20 odd attending each night
- 9.2. Slowly starting to get players back
- 9.3. Well done by captains getting batters through

#### **10. Alexandra & Eastern Hills Cricket Association**

- 10.1. Myer Sheild over Australia Day Long Weekend – Brad, Shane, Wingers, Dale and Worthers to represent Woodside, Mick as team manager
- 10.2. U21s Tommy has been selected to play in this

#### **11. Junior Report**

- 11.1. Some confusion around rules, meeting held at Woodside before Christmas and agreement made that U10 Stage 1 rules were to be used, played this way before Christmas, all feedback positive players and parents enjoyed.
- 11.2. U14s started again this weekend and remain undefeated, U16s were short on numbers and were unable to play.
- 11.3. Ran the tea for the U12s when they played each other, was a successful night thanks to those who helped out.
- 11.4. Potentially give coaches a social shirt as a thank you for the extra work they put in. We should start this as an ongoing thing for the start of each season. Moved R Molier, Seconded S Downs

#### **12. Bar News**

- 12.1. Fridge back in working order, new compressor fan and regassing done
- 12.2. Miss Match selling alright

#### **13. Social Report**

- 13.1. Quiz night was successful, Slim did a great job MCing and arranging questions
- 13.2. Book same night in for Quiz night next season, perhaps keeping as a recurring event
- 13.3. Old Codgers event in February, Steve to liaise with Graeme Medlow and Patt Nesbit regarding this
- 13.4. Ladies day aiming for 22<sup>nd</sup> Feb, Steve to contact Strathalbyn to let them know and invite them to participate
- 13.5. Meals tracking well this year

#### **14. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram**

- 14.1. NIL

#### **15. Clothing / Equipment**

- 15.1. Arrange design and order form for new hoodies for next season
- 15.2. Moved to have 5 sets of pad covers for coloured strips to get as close in colour – Moved J Druwitt, Seconded B Collins

#### **16. General Business**

- 16.1. Fire Recovery:
  - 16.1.1. Old Codgers Day is happening Graeme and Pat have been out getting collections of wine for raffles on the day to raise money for Fire Relief as a contribution from club and

Old Codgers. Something to think about if this goes to club members directly or to the wider community

16.1.2. Mt Barker Charity T20 game to raise money 19 January

16.1.3. Strikers Clinic to be moved to Woodside Oval 23 & 24<sup>th</sup> of January in the mornings, will require power and perhaps open club rooms

16.1.4. T12 / Super Cricket concept starting up, might need to do some fund raising. Netball Tuesday and Wednesday evening, a lot of people around and cars. Monday evenings best option.

16.1.5. Jim Drummond's land out at Harrogate was badly affect by the fire. A number of families have been affected, do we as a club try to support them directly or direct the donations to a registered organisation.

16.1.6. Blaze Aid was going to set up at Rec Grounds, however, the condition was made that all clubs would be able to have access to grounds to keep playing. They have set up at Lobethal.

16.1.7. Could we waive/refund subs this year for families affected. Waive them next year.

16.1.8. Support raffle etc and decide as a committee where to direct funds

16.1.9. Women's T20 game, not sure if this is still proceeding Dave to follow up with SACA

16.1.10. Concrete on scorer's platform, might need to go back to Will to try and lock something in for this. Brad to look at other repairs that need to be done.

16.1.11. Subs are required to be paid by the end of January. Any payment plans to go through Dave.

**17. Next Meeting:** Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> February

**18. Meeting Closed:** 8:18pm